
Union attacks health employers' outsourcing 
initiative

 U.K. 

Public services union Unison has criticised NHS Trusts - the local bodies that run 
health services - for creating a two-tier workforce by setting up wholly-owned 
subsidiaries to which they transfer staff and which are then used to reduce pay and 
pensions and other working conditions. Not only is the union strongly opposed to 
this initiative - which mainly affects lower paid workers such as porters and cleaners 
- but it has also exposed how some NHS Trusts have spent millions on consultants 
to advise them on the process.
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